Catspaw Board  6/8/2021

He Catspaw Board met via conference call on June 8, 2021 at 5:30 PM.

Those in attendance: Billy Dasher, Frank Lee, Anne Aderhold, Randy Aderhold, Glenn Farrow, Laurie Holmes.  Absent:  Heather Harper

Meeting called to order by President Dasher.

First order of business was to appoint an interim Secretary since Heather Harper has resigned. Mary Ann Ziegler has offered to be interim Secretary until October 2021 meeting.  Randy Aderhold moved to elect Mary Ann Ziegler as interim Secretary until October 2021. Glenn Farrow seconded. All were in favor with no opposition. Mary Ann’s information is on the Catspaw website.

It was noted that there needs to be nominations for officers President, Secretary, Road officer for the October meeting. These officers are elected in odd numbered years. Others are elected in even numbered years. President Dasher will not run for re-election. It was noted that the notice to nominate is sent out 120 days prior to the meeting by the Governance Committee. This notice is to be sent out by June 15, 2021. Nominees will be asked to respond to the Governance Committee. The Board produced a recommended slate of nominees:

President: Randy Aderhold, Frank Lee
Secretary: Mary Ann Ziegler
Road officer: Billy Dasher

Nominations may also be made from the floor at the October meeting.

Treasurer’s report: Total cash in checking and savings: $51,749.76. $300 was used to renew website.

It was reported that Aline Williams died 18 months ago with 3 years of outstanding dues unpaid. A promised payment by James Farris has never materialized. Frank Lee moved to put liens on both Farrish and Williams properties. Motion was seconded by Dasher, and R. Aderhold. 
The Treasurer was authorized to proceed with the necessary paperwork to put these liens into effect.

There was brief discussion concerning changes to Bylaws. T was decided that Governance will meet with the Bylaws review committee June 14, 2021 at 5:30 PM to further discuss this issue. Review committee consists of Dasher, Farrow, R. Aderhold, Lee. Laurie was asked to provide a call-in number at the appropriate time.

Road report: Scott Framer is to provide a timeline for work to be done. It was reported that Walnut Gap (Stan Nicholas) would like us to make all of Buckhead a common road. He suggested small separate account for this road. (perhaps $500 from each community) Glenn Farrow commented that he had walked Buckhead and saw little to no problem. It was decided that Catspaw would continue to maintain only our portion of Buckhead for now. It was also reported that Woodchuck Trail does not need as much work as was originally predicted. Since it is know that vendor vehicles cause most of our road problems, it was determined that those needing vendor services would speak individually to vendors about road usage.
Here being no further business, meeting was adjourned at 6:30 PM.  Frank Lee, recording secretary





